We will be turning our clocks back an hour on Sunday, November 4, 2007 – one week later than our normal daylight savings time date of October 28. While this means an extra hour of sleep for most of us — our computers are not so lucky. The vast majority of computers will not be affected at all, but a small percentage may exhibit errors in Outlook appointment calendars. For the week of October 28, 2007 through November 3, 2007 your appointments may be off by an hour. After November 4, everything will be back to normal.

Did the patches earlier in the year fix this issue for this month or do I need to patch again?

The patches applied earlier in the year will fix the issue for all appointments you created. You do not need to patch again.

What should I do?

In the event that any change may have occurred, print a copy of your Outlook calendar for the week of October 28, 2007 through November 3, 2007 as a backup.

For more information:

A wiki (http://kiwi.cit.nih.gov/dst) has been created by NIH’s Center for Information Technology (CIT) to share information about Daylight Saving Time changes for 2007. Please visit that site to learn more about DST and how it affects computers and applications at the NIH.

For additional assistance, please contact the NIH Help Desk:

http://support.nih.gov
301-496-4357

1-866-319-4357 (toll-free)

301-496-8294 (TTY)

 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

CIT Communications 

